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December 2023

Dear Prayer Partners,

We are so thankful and excited to share with you the tremendous blessings of God in these recent 
days. It has been such a humbling experience to be a part of what our wonderful God is doing 
around the world.  The news and other media can fill our minds and hearts with all of the “bad 
news” of the day, but we want to extol the “Good News” of Jesus Christ! Much of the working of 
God is done in the hearts of men and women and we simply cannot see it with the human eye. But 
please take a moment to read what we HAVE witnessed on our journeys.  

At one missions conference in Georgia, we were thrilled to speak with two individuals at the 
altar who sensed the working of the Lord in their hearts to begin reaching the children in their 
community for Jesus.  Just days ago, we received an update saying that they already had a vehicle 
and children/parents interested in attending church. Others were prepared to welcome and teach 
them about Jesus Christ and His salvation. Our own family has been dramatically impacted for 
Christ through ministries such as this one. God is still working!

We then traveled to Europe to encourage missionaries and other believers in their faith.

While in Germany, we were a part of another missions conference in which a young Romanian 
woman (for whom we have prayed) trusted Christ as her personal Savior! God is still working! 

During another conference, we were blessed to be reunited with missionaries who worked in an 
area near where we lived in Venezuela. Twenty years have passed since we last saw them. What a 
huge encouragement to hear from them how God is still working through them in the country 
of Spain. We also were introduced to a young Venezuelan man whom God has directed to start a 
church in another city of Spain.  Oh, the hours we spent catching up on the good work that God is 
doing not only in Spain but also doing in the country where we once lived and served! 

Next, we traveled to Italy to see how the Lord was working in that country. How encouraging to 
see the growth in the military-focused church of Aviano, Italy.  Our gracious God also allowed us 
to be with a young man and his family stationed there who was a part of our ministry to singles in 
Michigan over 15 years ago. You never know how your investment in the lives of others will come 
to bear fruit but God knows because He actually does the work and it is always good!

Most recently, we met a service member in a conference in South 
Carolina who was leaving in two weeks with orders to Germany. She was 
so concerned asking herself “Where will I go to church?”  How grateful 
she was when we shared with her the good news that we could give her a 
recommendation of good churches in her area. Thank you for supporting 
this ministry to our American military! Please continue to pray for her 

and thousands of others who are being 
moved overseas to serve.  We want to 
continue to share with them and you 
the good news that no matter where we 
are . . . God is still working!

Bryan Baggett


